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Colorado Automobile Theft Prevention Authority Fee
Effective July 1, 2008, Colorado Senate Bill 60 amends C.R.S. § 10-4-617 to create a new source of funding for the Colorado Automobile Theft Prevention Authority (CATPA).  The amended law requires insurers to remit an annual payment of $1 per insured vehicle to the Theft Prevention Authority and, in turn, authorizes companies to recover their assessments by means of a policy-level fee on new and renewal policies, effective January 1, 2009.  

The procedures for implementation of the new CATPA automobile fee are as follows: 

Policies; Companies 

· The per-vehicle fee applies to personal automobile and commercial fleet policies.

· The fee applies to motor vehicle policies issued by either an admitted company or a surplus lines company.

Effective Date; Rate  

· Effective January 1, 2009, a $1 per vehicle fee will apply to all vehicles insured for a period of (1) year; a $0.50 per vehicle fee will apply to vehicles insured for (6) months.

· The rate is $1 per year, per insured vehicle, and insurers cannot assess more than $1 per insured vehicle in a given year.

Covered Vehicle Types 

· All insured vehicles, except those with a declared gross weight in excess of 26,000 pounds, are subject to the policy fee.  Tractor trailers are excluded vehicles and not subject to the fee under this definition. 

· In addition, the following vehicles are excluded from the definition of covered vehicle type: minibikes, snowmobiles, bicycles with a motor or engine attached, any vehicle designed for off the road or on rails use, and motor scooters as defined in C.R.S. § 42-1-102. 

Policyholder Notice  

· The policy level fee must be identified as a separate line item on either the policy declarations page or the billing statement delivered to the insured.
· Although there is no statutory requirement for the use of specific language, the fee should be identified as the CO. Auto Theft Prevention Authority Fee or the CATPA Fee.
Policy Cancellation  

· The vehicle fee is fully earned at policy inception or renewal, and is non-refundable.

Premium Tax; Statistical Code  

· The fee is exempt from premium taxes, agent commissions, or any other policy charge.

· The fee is to be coded as statistical code A18S1 in STAT Plan 00.  

Attached is the latest FAQ sheet issued by the Colorado Division of Public Safety, Colorado State Patrol concerning the Auto Theft Prevention Authority program.
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Cover-All is updated and applying where applicable.

If you have any questions, please contact your Program Manager directly.
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